
Regular Monthly Meeting 
March 8, 2018 

 
The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, 
March 8, 2018, at 6:00 p.m. at the Shenango Township Municipal Building, with Supervisors Frank 
Augustine, Albert Burick, III, and Brandon Rishel present. 
 
Present at the Meeting: 
 
Bill Cheslock     Charles Johnson 
Barbara Thompson    Bob Montanari 
Marisa Biddle     Anthony Vanasco 
Lisa DeSantis 
 
The meeting was called to order and opened with a salute to the flag. 
 
Mr. Augustine announced that the supervisors held an executive session regarding personnel and legal 
matters prior to the meeting tonight. 
 
Motion by Mr. Rishel second by Mr. Burick to approve the minutes of the Regular Monthly Meeting of 
February 8, 2018.  Motion carried. 
 
Staff Reports: 
 
EMA Coordinator Justin Data said the Fire Department is in need of 25 air packs because all of the ones 
that they have now will expire by the end of this year.  The Fire Department had sent out letters asking 
for donations, from which they received $37,000.00 and were able to purchase 10 new air packs. 
 
Fire Chief David Rishel gave the monthly Fire Department report. 
 
Public Comment: 
 
Bill Cheslock, Old Princeton Road, said the water intake is plugged up at the pond on Countyline Road 
and we are going to lose the road if something is not done. 
 
Charles Johnson, Harrison Street, spoke with DEP about grinder pumps and feels all stations should have 
backup generators in case of a power outage.  
 
Barbara Thompson, Boyd School Road, asked about the new restaurant in the plaza, why two meetings 
in March, and spoke about the potholes on Old Pittsburgh Road.  Mr. Burick said there will probably not 
be two meetings in March, it was just listed on the schedule of meetings in case we needed one and so 
we would not have to advertise another one.  Mr. Rishel said there is not a day that goes by that two 
employees of the Public Works department do not spend eight hours just working on potholes. 
 
Marisa Biddle, Savannah-Gardner Road, spoke about the condition and closure of her road due to the 
ongoing construction there.  Mr. Rishel said the supervisors have met with RAR Engineering and the 
Water Company and it has been addressed, but until there is dry weather, they are doing the best they 



can.  Ms. Biddle asked if the 9-1-1 Center is made aware of the closures in the township.  Mr. Rishel said 
the 9-1-1 Center is updated every day. 
 
Lisa DeSantis, Pennsylvania Avenue, she would like to see charges filed against Deno DeLorenzo, then 
she spoke about her feelings regarding the sewer project and the Sanitation Department. Solicitor 
Perrotta said the Township does not pursue criminal charges, it pursues civil remedies.    
 
Correspondence:  None 
 
Public Relations and Announcements: 
 
Mr. Burick reminded everyone about the Easter Egg Hunt on March 31 at 1:00 p.m., and said the 
Township is teaming up with Shenango High School Student Council this year for the event. 
 
Action Items: 
 
Motion by Mr. Rishel second by Mr. Burick to approve payment of the General Fund expenses of 
$90,551.44.  Motion carried. 
 
Motion by Mr. Rishel second by Mr. Burick to approve payment of the Capital Fund expenses of 
$91,903.72.  Motion carried. 
 
Motion by Mr. Rishel second by Mr. Burick to approve payment of the Fire Tax Fund expenses of 
$4,840.92.  Motion carried. 
 
Motion by Mr. Burick second by Mr. Rishel to approve payment of the Payroll Fund expenses of 
$80,401.65.  Motion carried. 
 
Motion by Mr. Burick second by Mr. Rishel to approve for the advertisement for 2018 Summer Seasonal 
Employment.  Motion carried. 
 
Motion by Mr. Rishel second by Mr. Burick to approve for the advertisement for 2018 Summer Paving 
Project.  Motion carried. 
 
Motion by Mr. Burick second by Mr. Rishel to approve for the renewal of a 36-month contract with 
Progressive Energy to supply electrical energy to Shenango Township at a cost of $0.05638/kWh.  
Motion carried. 
 
Motion by Mr. Burick second by Mr. Rishel to approve Shenango Township Electronic Tracking 
Technology Policy.  Motion carried. 
 
Motion by Mr. Burick second by Mr. Rishel to approve the Shenango Township Planning Commission to 
sit on the Zoning Ordinance Steering Committee.  Motion carried. 
 
Motion by Mr. Burick second by Mr. Rishel to approve Roberta Filer to sit on the Zoning Ordinance 
Steering Committee as the representative from the Economic Development Committee.  Motion carried. 
 



Motion by Mr. Rishel second by Mr. Burick to approve Robert Montanari to sit on the Zoning Ordinance 
Steering Committee as the representative from the Zoning Hearing Board.  Motion carried. 
 
Motion by Mr. Rishel second by Mr.  Burick to approve Ken Langford to sit on the Zoning Ordinance 
Steering Committee as the representative from the Corridor Study Steering Committee.  Motion carried. 
 
Motion by Mr. Rishel second by Mr. Burick to approve Alan Graziani to sit on the Zoning Ordinance 
Steering Committee.  Motion carried. 
 
Motion by Mr. Burick second by Mr. Rishel to approve Shirley Sallmen to sit on the Zoning Ordinance 
Steering Committee.  Motion carried. 
 
Resolutions: 
 
Motion by Mr. Burick second by Mr. Rishel to approve Resolution #5 of 2018-MRM Trust.  Motion 
carried. 
 
Motion by Mr. Rishel second by Mr. Burick to table Resolution #6 of 2018-MAP Grant Application.  
Motion carried. 
 
Ordinances: 
 
Solicitor Perrotta explained the Proposed Fireworks Ordinance. 
 
Solicitor Perrotta explained the Proposed Septic Tank Ordinance. 
 
SALDO: 
 
Motion by Mr. Burick second by Mr. Augustine to approve the two-lot Pascoe residential subdivision, 
contingent upon approval of the Shenango Township Planning Commission next week.  Motion carried. 
 
Mr. Augustine said it will be posted on the Shenango Township website as to whether there will be a 
meeting on March 22. 
 
Motion by Mr. Burick second by Mr. Rishel to adjourn. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 6:58 p.m. 


